
RESOLUTION OF THE 

TOWN OF GARDEN CITY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 18-2024 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF GARDEN CITY   

APPROVING INCREASE IN HEALTH  

INSURANCE STIPEND FOR TOWN EMPLOYEES 

 

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees (the “Board”) of the Town of Garden City, Colorado 

(the “Town”) pursuant to C.R.S. § 31-15-103, has the power to pass resolutions; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town offers Town employees a stipend to use toward employee health 

insurance in the amount of $775.00 per month (the “Health Insurance Stipend”); and  

 

WHEREAS, the Board desires to increase the Health Insurance Stipend to $800.00 per 

month, effective January 1, 2025. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF 

THE TOWN OF GARDEN CITY, COLORADO AS FOLLOW: 
 

 Section 1 – Health Insurance Stipend.  Effective January 1, 2025, the Town will increase 

the Health Insurance Stipend to $800.00 per month for each employee of the Town.   

 

Section 2 – Validity.  Should any one or more sections or provisions of this Resolution or 

of any of the primary or secondary codes adopted by reference be judicially determined invalid or 

unenforceable, such judgment shall not affect, impair or invalidate the remaining provisions of this 

Resolution or the codes adopted by reference hereby, the intention being that the various sections 

and provisions are severable. 

 

Section 6 – Interpretation.  This Resolution shall be interpreted and construed as to 

effectuate its general purpose. 

 

The foregoing Resolution was adopted at a regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of 

Trustees of the Town of Garden City, held on December 10, 2024, which meeting was duly and 

properly called. 

 

 

PASSED, ADOPTED AND APPROVED this 10TH day of December, 2024. 

 

 

 

 



 

TOWN OF GARDEN CITY  

 

      By:        

             Filbert Archuleta, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

       

Lindsay Shoemaker, Deputy Town Clerk   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 


